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April 27, 1979

Ralph Stone, President CERTIFIED MAIL {#837524

The Stone Company RETURN RECETPT REQUESTED

2701 San Pedro Dr., N.E.
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87110

Re: Scorm Water Drainage Problem

Dear Mr. Stone

" This is to advise you that the storm water drainage from your building lot

at the subject address is illegally tied-in to the sanitary sewar sys'em.
This is in violation of our sewer use ordinance specifically parc (1) of
Section I which statecs, "No person shall discharge or cause to be discharged
any storm water, surface water, ground water, roof runoff, or subsurface
drainage to any sanitary sewer." A sanitury sewer is defined as follows,
"Sanitary Sewer shall mean the public sewer portion of the wastewater
treatment works and to which storm, surface and ground water are not
intenticnally admitted."

Recently our field crews "smoke and dye tested" the public sewer system in
response to a citizen complaint and the work revealed that the lot drainage
is tied into your sanitary service line within your property with the
service line connected to our sewer on San Pedro.

We have reviewed the approved drainage plan with personnel from the Municipal
Development Department and find that the plan calls for an on-site drainage
system. This is the only alternative which could have been approved by the
City since a storm sewer system is nol available in this area. The plan we
are cvoferring to was prepared by Enchantment Engineering and is dated
October 9, 1975, Mo ave told that at one time such a system was installed
but later the area was paved nver and a pump and “orce main system installed.

Please appreciate that storm water tied into a sanitary system causes
unnecessary treatment costs and alse will overload a sanitary sewer.

The line on San Pedro is only an 8-inch line and thus excessive load places
the system in a dangerous situation in that public and private damage may
occur due to a sewer backup.
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Ilease be advised that you must correct the situation within thirty days from
receipt of this letter or show cause as to why you cannot correct the matter.

We trust you understand our position in this matter. We will be nappy to
meet with you or your enpgincering representative if you need additional
information.

Sincerely,

&nw-wé’ "), Quéu.&%*

Edmund G. Archuleta, P.E.
Chief, Liquid Waste Systems Division

EGA/tm

CC: Paul D. Noland, Director, Water Resources Dept.
H. R. Orr Jr., Deputy Director, Municipal Development Dept.




